CAMBRIDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL



Spring Term 2019 Newsletter - Value of the Month: Respect 29th March 2019

Dear Parents/Carers and Children

I can't quite believe that another term has come to a close and we are fast heading towards Summer term. The children have tried really hard over the last week to play different activities at playtimes and dinnertimes and have been calmer, kinder and more respectful of each other as a result. Well done and thank you everyone.

Activities and Events

We have taken part in a wide range of activities: International Women's Day and Science Week; Team Evie Reading Challenge, CycleWise and Big Pedal; the Colour Run, Comic Relief and World Book Day. It has been a short but jam-packed half-term. We have seen some wonderful class assemblies culminating with 5B's Tudor Assembly this morning. Thank you for supporting us, coming to see the children in school and taking part in the activities during coffee mornings.

Out and About

On Monday the Hedgehogs went on a walk to the Abbey along the Red River. They were very good, they had lovely weather and enjoyed being out in the fresh air. The Parrots and Giraffes have attended sports events, always representing school wonderfully and having a great time. This week our Recorder players - Aimee, Ellis, Amelia and Katie - and Choir have also competed in the South Cumbria Music Festival in Ulverston and have come away with four 3rd place certificates. Thank you to Miss Bell and Mrs Durkin for their hard work in helping the children to prepare.

Please don't forget to follow us on Twitter @CambridgeSch or on the school website www.cambridge.cumbria.sch.uk to find out more about what we are doing in school.

Family Time

Family winners for this half-term were Red Pandas (reds) with 2002 merits. The children have been reminded that merits are awarded for attendance, no lates, homework and outside of school achievements as well as things that they are doing in school. Please let us know of any successes as the children achieve them.

Our prefects and Head Boy and Head Girl are doing a wonderful job helping out and taking on responsible roles around school too. Thank you to all of them for their hard work.

Disco

Last night's disco was a resounding success and raised a staggering £440. The raffle was drawn today, with lots of children excitedly receiving their prizes. Mr Woodburn has asked

A school. A community. A family













the children to take photos of themselves enjoying the activities they won in order to help us generate more interest for prizes for the next raffle. I'm sure you'll agree that there were some amazing things up for grabs.

During the first week of the Easter holidays there is a Times Table Rockstars 'Battles of the Bands' boys versus girls. I'm sure lots of them will be on computers and tablets supporting their teams and practising their times tables skills.

Reminders

All children, from Reception upwards, are expected to come to school in school uniform. School jumpers; white polo shirts; grey school trousers or skirts and black school shoes. Jewellery, with the exception of stud earrings, and nail varnish are also not allowed.

Please do not park on the zigzag lines or reverse into the school gates when dropping off or picking up children.

Key Dates:

, Dates.	
Monday 15 th April	Summer term begins
Thursday 18th April	Speak Out. Stay Safe assemblies and
	workshops by NSPCC
Friday 19th April	School Closed – Good Friday
Monday 22 nd April	School Closed – Easter Monday
Tuesday 23 rd – Friday 26 th April	Y5 Waterpark residential
Thursday 2 nd May	School Closed - Polling Day
Monday 6 th May	School Closed - May Day
Monday 13 th – Thursday 16 th May	KS2 SATs week
Monday 20 th – Friday 24 th May	KS1 SATs week
Friday 24 th May	School breaks up ½ term
Monday 3 rd June	School re-opens

Thank you again for all of your help and support.

Mrs Lavery

A school. A community. A family











